

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

MAY 8, 2014

COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate

Absent:  None

Others:  Char Lundy

Audience:  8

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO DISCUSS ITEMS 3 & 4 ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.
1. The meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2.  Citizen Commentary:  Bob Spencer commented about the joint Township meeting and made reference to the Torch Lake Township Public Surveys done in 2007 and 2010.  He emphasized that ambulance service was important to the public then and still is now.  2. Letters received from Becky Norris and Lee Scott were read into the record.
3. Motion by Goossen that the Board appoint Sharon Schultz and Char Lundy to represent Torch Lake Township on the Tri- Township EMS committee was seconded and passed 5-0. 
4. Char Lundy address to the Board:  Because no direction was given to the committee, Ms Lundy organized the first meeting, which took place on Sunday May 4th.  She was named Chair and Sharon Schultz named Recorder. During the meeting questions were asked whether (1.)Torch Lake had decided to go ALS and whether (2.) the Township had looked at doing ALS on its own.  Lundy felt these questions needed to be answered before the committee could move forward with their work.  After brief discussion, the Motion by Goossen that Advanced Life Support (ALS) is the current goal for Torch Lake Township, with service provided primarily from the Community Services Building (CSB) was seconded and passed 5-0.  There was then discussion on how to address the second question.  The Board felt they would like to research the option of outsourcing but would like to leave open the option that TLT will do ALS on their own.  Next week’s Special Board Meeting on May 15th will look at the costs involved for that option.  Lundy felt it important she have a clear message what the Board wants and that the Board is in unity with where we’re going.  She would like to see the 3 townships meet again, postpone the deadline and clarify the expectations the other two townships have of this team.  The next step would be to get a list of the non-financial questions that need to be answered.  She would like the Minutes to reflect what we have given her permission to say to the team. 
5. Citizen Commentary:  1. Kathleen Peterson stated there is so much discussion out there with the issue whether TLT is going to privatize or run it on their own.  There needs to be an education process of all the factors that go into this decision-making.  One of the concerns was the May 27th deadline being too soon.  We need to make it clear there will be no decisions made that quickly.  2. Tom Persons wants to make sure we can answer the questions that may come up.  Lundy recommended he write down his questions, submit them to the committee and let them explore the answers.  3. Martel will have the packet ready for next week’s special meeting on May 15th at 7:00 PM.
6. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:06PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk


